Ocean Shores Friends of the Library MINUTES 

January 13, 2020   2:00-3:15PM 

Attendance: Malinda Griffin, Judy Gow, Diane Durbin, Debbie Simmons-Day, Keitha Owen, Kathy Baker, Pam Clark, Sylvia Schroll, Marian Turgo, Pat Braden, Ed Marchbank, PJ Ford Slack, Mary Jo Lohrenz, Anneka Von Doornind, Sharon Coone, Donna Niedermair.  

Call to Order: by President Griffin at 2:00 PM  

No additions to the Agenda 

November 2019 minutes: Approved (1st Sylvia; 2nd Mary Jo) 

Reports 

1. Treasurer Report:  
· See Mary Jo’s Financial Report. 
· We had a fantastic year. Ended fiscal year with $33,470.00.  
· Mary Jo requested two members to audit our accounts. Sylvia Schroll and Diane Durbin have volunteered to audit. 

2. Trustee Report: 
· Kathy Baker reported that final touches on the five-year plan were completed.  
· The trustees anticipate the addition of two new Board members soon.  

3. Library Director’s Report: 
· 69,000 items checked out; 4,000 active library cards, average of 55 meetings a month in our new room.  
· 2020 will see the addition of Sunday hours at the Ocean Shores Library. Keitha is looking to hire a new staff member who is a people person with and computer skills and must be detail oriented. The hours will be from Noon-4PM.  The Sunday hours will begin in the spring. Stay tuned! This might be an opportunity to hold the book sale an extra day. 

· Nikko is starting an Art lab for kids each month.  Between Shades of Grey is the Teen Book Club reading, which is well attended.  
· MARCH Will Bring  AN INTRO TO GENEOLOGY PROGRAM. WATCH THE FEBRUARY CALENDER FOR FURTHER DETAILS.  

4. Events Committee:  
· The convention center events are not encouraging local non-profits to be involved.  This change at the Convention Center will help us focus on new FOL Fundraising events.  FOL will change how they are doing events this year. We are hoping to gather some new ideas from our members. Please send ideas to Malinda or any board member.  
· FOL Ambassadors: Members would be at the library to answer questions and help Library Patrons.  Currently, library staff is great at encouraging FOL membership and we thought we might be able to make this a more formal process.   ❖ Writer Events: Celebrate Washington Authors: We are looking to host Debbie Macomber and JA Jance in author gatherings during 2020.  
· Looking for other ideas like this which will add to our fundraising while offering Ocean Shores citizens opportunities.  

5. Membership Committee- 
· 102 members currently.  
· A special thank you to all our new members who have been fantastic at volunteering immediately.  
6. Book Sale Committee-  
· ( a division of the Treasurer’s Report). Sylvia is back, Yeah, and organizing our book sale volunteers. Thank you everyone.  We made over $10,000.00 in book sales last year and that was with the library closed for renovations. We are accepting books, as we need to keep our shelves full.  Well done everyone.  

7.  Hospitality Committee: 

Thank you Ellen for all your work assuring a good  Cookie or two. Please consider being a member of this committee. It will be a very important committee as our WA. Author Events for the public happen this year. 

New Business: 
Free Grant Writing Training in Grays Harbor. April 23 8:30noon.   
Marian suggested that as we move forward with new ideas for fund raising that we stay connected with the Ocean Shores Art Community.  

Meeting Adjourned at 2:45PM 
Respectfully submitted: PJ Ford Slack  

